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PRESS RELEASE -- FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

San Diegans for Open Government sues City of San Diego
to block Balboa Park bonds issued without voter approval.

Today San Diegans for Open Government, a non-profit government watch-dog organization,
filed a lawsuit to challenge the legality of $17.4 million in bonds issued by the City of San Diego to
raise money to pay for a new parking structure in Balboa Park’s Plaza de Panama.  

The lawsuit alleges, among other things, that the city did not have the legal authority to issue
the bonds without voter approval, which is required by the San Diego City Charter whenever the city
borrows money that cannot be repaid in the same fiscal year.  The city pledged two fire stations and
a police facility as collateral for repayment of the bonds by leasing those facilities to a city-controlled
corporation and then allowing the corporation to give the bondholders a security interest in the
facilities.  The mayor and city council approved the proposal even though the city’s independent
budget analyst concluded that the parking structure might not pay for itself and the bonds would have
to be repaid out of the city’s general fund.

“San Diego voters wanted to make sure they would have a chance to veto any borrowing
scheme the politicians concocted if the money could not be repaid within the same fiscal year,” said
SDOG chairman Ian Trowbridge.  “If the politicians cannot live within the city’s means, the voters
must approve the politicians’ decision to charge their spending spree to the taxpayers’ credit card.”

SDOG attorney Cory Briggs noted: “The politicians have created a series of Enron-like
transactions in which the city leased its own public-safety facilities to a corporation the politicians
created and the corporation leased the facilities back to the city--except now, instead of being owned
free and clear by the public, the facilities are burdened with a multi-million-dollar lien and could be
lost to Wall Street if the politicians’ gamble doesn’t pay off.  The City Charter prohibits scams like
this unless the voters consent.”

The lawsuit is unlikely to go to trial until the end of 2013.  A copy of the lawsuit follows this
press release.  For more information about the letter, please contact Cory Briggs at 909-949-7115.


















